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Council Highlights 

May 13, 2021 Council Meeting   
 

• Council received a delegation from the Thames Valley District School Board 
Trustees, Meagan Ruddock and Bruce Smith.   
 

• Council received a delegation from the West Elgin Community Health Centre, with 
regards to a community garden in Rodney.  Council approved the use of an area in 
Rodney Park, where the horse barns used to be.  West Elgin Council and the Health 
Centre will enter into an agreement with regards to a lease of this lands, once the 
plans have been finalized by the Health Centre.  

 
• Council received monthly reports from Chief Building Official, Fire Chief and 

Manager of Operations & Community Services. 
 

• Council awarded the contract to replace the veranda for the West Lorne Lawn 
bowling Club to Weeks Construction at a cost of $17,860.00 plus applicable taxes. 

 
• Council awarded the contract to replace the ceiling of the Port Glasgow Pavilion to 

Weeks Construction at a cost of $12,200.00 plus applicable taxes. 
 

• Council awarded the contract to replace the Municipal Office Roof to Machado’s 
General Contracting at a cost of $46,773.74 plus applicable taxes. 

 
• Council increased the public membership to the West Elgin Recreation Committee to 

six (6) members of the public and appointed Nicole Campbell, Cindy da Costa and 
Brianne Pyne as members.  

 
• Council passed a resolution supporting the current composition of the Elgin Group 

Police Services Board.  


